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Presentation of Intrum Justitia AB’s Q3 results  
 
 
You are cordially invited to a conference call on the 27 October, 2004 at 10.00 am CET, 
following the announcement of the Intrum Justitia Group’s results for the nine months of 
2004. Jan Roxendal, CEO, and Bo Askvik, CFO, will chair the conference, which will be held 
in the English language.   
 
The Q3 report is expected to be released around 08.00 am CET. PowerPoint presentation 
material will be published in the “Investors” section on www.intrum.com after the 
announcement. 
 
To listen and participate in the conference call, please call +44 (0)207 162 0191 and request 
to be connected to the Intrum Justitia teleconference. A telephone replay facility will also be 
available until 2 November 2004. The number to dial is +44 (0)208 288 4459 (access code: 
753 992) or log on to www.intrum.com. 
  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Anders Antonsson, Director of Communications 
Tel: +46 (0)8 546 102 06, mobile: +46 (0)703 367 818.  
E-mail: a.antonsson@se.intrum.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Intrum Justitia is Europe’s leading Credit Management Services (CMS) group. The group has revenues of approximately SEK 
2.9 billion and has about 2,900 employees in 21 European countries. Intrum Justitia’s objective is to measurably improve its 
clients’ cash flow and long-term profitability by offering high quality in relations with both clients and debtors in each local 
market. The group offers a wide range of CMS for commercial and consumer receivables. Intrum Justitia, ticker IJ, has been 
listed on the O-list of the Stockholm Exchange (Stockholmsbörsen), since 7 June 2002. As of July 2004 the share is listed on 
the Attract40 section. For more information, please visit www.intrum.com 


